
 

 
 

30 June 2022 

 

What's New 

From the evening of 4th July the following updates will be made to the Capacity Tracker:  

• Changes questions 

• Introduction of Integrated Care Boards (ICBs) 

Changes to questions  

To reduce the burden on providers a number of questions will be removed or amended from 
the following sections: 

Costs, Vacancies & Business Continuity (Daily) 

• 'PPE' section - This will change to a simple Yes/No question with the dropdown 
menu  being removed 

IPC Funding (Weekly) 

• Visiting - The total number of questions is being reduced with a number being 
removed and some being merged   

• Staff Testing - All questions will be removed  

  

Introduction of ICBs 

New organisations called Integrated Care Boards (ICBs) will begin operating on 1st July. To 
reflect this, you can now search for them in the Tracker. 

 
While CCGs will cease to exist, their former footprint can still be searched as a ‘Sub ICB' 
location. 

 



 

The Sub ICB locations will have the name of  the ICB + the CCG’s former ODS code and 
name. See example here: 

 

Reports 

The reports affected by the changes will be: 

PPE changes:  

• PPE availability (no longer available) 

• Status Summary Table,  

• Location Overview  

• Sub ICB/ LA Aggregate Overview  

• Status Summary Map  

ICP Visiting and Staff Testing  

• Aggregate responses 

• Responses by location 

• Responses by question  

• Responses by date 

Who does this affect? 

The changes will be applicable to: 

PPE 



Care Home, Home Care, Hospice, Residential Substance Misuse 

IPC Visiting and Staff Testing 

Care Homes and Substance Misuse 

When will this take place? 

Evening of 04 July 2022. 

What disruption will I face 

Users should avoid using the system from 15:00 to 17:00 hours on 04 July 2022. 

What do I need to do? 

Be mindful of the changes to reports above and let any colleagues know about the updates 
if you think it will affect their work. 

With kind regards 
Capacity Tracker Team  

 
 

 

Stay Connected with NHS North of England Commissioning Support Unit: 
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